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2023 Council Strategic Planning Workshop – Action Item List 
March 21, 2023 

 
• Update 2023-2025 Council Goals and Action Steps to Council for discussion on April 3rd – 

John Norris 
• Prepare a memo to Council on park land/open space acquisition and development in the MUR-

70 Zone, current PROS Plan park land acquisition goals and progress toward those goals, and 
outline when the opportunities for Council input will be provided for regarding the PROSA 
Plan update– Nate Daum (with support from Jacob Bilbo) 

• Provide a presentation at a future Council meeting on the health of City assets and 
infrastructure and how assets are managed – Tricia Juhnke/Nick Borer 

• Incorporate information in future Annual Traffic Report presentations: 
o Discussion of additional ways to reduce pedestrian and bicycle accidents 
o Locations where it might make sense to allow a future automated traffic safety camera - 

Kendra Dedinsky 
• Move forward with the staff-proposed 2023-2024 Climate Action Plan Implementation Plan as 

presented and consider additional funding needs in the mid-biennium to support this work and 
potential expansion of it; additional funding will need to be weighed by the City Manager 
relative to other priorities and approved by Council – Cameron Reed 

• Explore adding the leaf blower/other gas-powered tool ban to the CAP Implementation Plan, 
including looking at moving to electric leaf blowers for City staff, if feasible (could be in 2024) 
– Cameron Reed 

• Continue to communicate to the public via Currents and other means the work being done and 
the successes of CAP implementation - Cameron Reed 

• Explore opportunities for affordable home ownership development (workforce housing 50-80% 
AMI) through partnership with Habitat for Humanity, community land trusts, etc. – Bethany 
Wolbrecht-Dunn/Kerry Freeman  

• Develop Housing Trust Fund funding options for deeply affordable housing development, 
including exploration of the implementation of the REET 2 0.25% tax and requiring mandatory 
affordable home ownership units in the MUR 45 and MUR 70 zones and other areas which be 
upzoned in the future and which would have a mandatory affordable housing requirement to 
contribute a fee in lieu instead of requiring those units to be built - Rachael Markel/Andrew 
Bauer/Bethany Wolbrecht-Dunn/Kerry Feeman 

• Work with the Planning Commission to develop a recommendation to expand the pilot program 
for regulations for ground floor commercial spaces in multifamily buildings to the following 
zones:  NB, CB, MB TC 1-3, MUR 45 and 70, and explore it in MUR 35 (if there are reasons 
that it would not work in any of these zones, provide that reasoning) - Rachael 
Markle/Andrew Bauer 

o Draft memo to outline the process for the development possible Interim Regulations for 
ground floor commercial requirements – Margaret King 
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• Establish and meet regularly with a coalition of other cities served by Seattle City Light (not 
including the City of Seattle) to get better service and more timely capital investment from SCL 
– Jim Hammond 

• Bring back options for local renter protection regulations, including the cost and staffing 
implications of various enforcement strategies/options; include input from property 
owners/landlord stakeholders as part of the review – Bethany Wolbrecht-Dunn/Kerry 
Feeman/Jim Hammond 

• Explore adding an additional staff position to the Communication program, if financially 
feasible, to provide for additional community engagement and/or other communication 
program services - Eric Bratton 

• Explore consolidating social media accounts so that there are streamlined communication 
channels – Eric Bratton 

• Explore adding resources at the mid-biennium or next biennial budget, if financially feasible, to 
support more tree planting on public and private property, including expansion of the Trees for 
Shoreline program and additional staffing for tree planting and maintenance on City property 
and in the right-of-way – Sara Lane/Nick Borer 

• Move forward with the staff recommendation regarding composting and recycling over the next 
two to four years, including: 

o Requiring compost and recycling service at multi-family and commercial properties; 
o Banning food waste and recyclables from the garbage citywide; and 
o Requiring single-use food service packaging and utensils to be compostable (start in 

23/24) - Cameron Reed 
• Continue to move forward Age Friendly Community Initiatives: 

o As part of City planning work, such as the Comprehensive Plan update and Cottage 
Housing regulations, and after completion of the Comprehensive Plan, review the 
development regulations generally for compliance with age friendly goals - Rachael 
Markle 

o Join the AARP Age Friendly Community Network and create an Age Friendly 
Community Action Plan, potentially incorporate as part of the 2023 Human Services 
Plan - Bethany Wolbrecht-Dunn 

o Confirm that Shoreline Police are aware of and utilizing the Sound Generation Geriatric 
Regional Assessment Team (GRAT) resource for seniors - Kelly Park 


